
CURRICULUM

Anatomy, basic sciences, clinical rotations—pretty
standard med school stuff, right? Not at Alpert Medical
School. Our curriculum features innovations designed
to help shape the ideal Brown physician: a doctor deeply
committed to providing compassionate and excellent care,
to learning throughout life, and to advancing medicine.

INTEGR ATED LEARNING ( YEARS 1 AND 2)

Six years ago, Alpert Medical School undertook a
unique approach to curriculum redesign. All first- and
second-year courses were abolished and replaced by
four semesters each of Integrated Medical Sciences and
Doctoring. The result is an integrated curriculum that
engages students by continually emphasizing the connec-
tions among medical science, clinical skills, patient care,
and humanism.

While learning about the technology of clinical genetic
testing, you’ll take part in case-based sessions focused on
the ethics of genetic testing. Biochemistry, a challenging
subject for generations of medical students, is covered in
the context of nutrition science, cancer, aging, and other
medical topics of critical public health importance. And
throughout, the content of the Doctoring course —from
patient interview to physical exam to cultural compe-
tency—is designed to coincide with the basic medical
science content. The result is an engaging curriculum that
encourages students to focus on the science of medicine
while emphasizing its clinical and humanistic application.

med.brown.edu/education/md.html

PHYSICIAN MENTORING (ALL 4 YEARS)

Because there are some things in medicine you just can’t
learn from a book, there’s a four-year course called
Doctoring. Starting in the first year, you’ll be paired
with a community physician with whom you will work
side-by-side one half-day every week. As a member of
your first health care team, you’ll develop your skills as a
dedicated professional and clinical physician.

med.brown.edu/education/doctoring.html

M A K E  I T Y O U R  O W N

“I’ve become grateful for the Doctoring course, which gives

us early clinical exposure. As one of the medical student

delegates to the American Medical Association, I’ve met

many students from other medical schools at national

conferences. I repeatedly hear from them,‘Wow, you

have so much clinical experience,’ even though I’m only

a second-year. It’s given me a better appreciation of the

education I’m receiving at Brown.”

– GENE CONE MD’13
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CHOOSE YOUR OWN ADVENTURE

(ALL 4 YEARS)

The elective Scholarly Concentrations (SC) Program is
one way that Alpert Medical School encourages a wide
variety of scholarly activities. Rather than including a re-
quired research component in the curriculum, a numerous
array of cross-disciplinary opportunities are available to
students. Introduced during the first year, the SC Program
allows students to pursue rigorous independent scholar-
ship in more than a dozen areas, including global health,
aging, and informatics. Students in the program enjoy
longitudinal mentored relationships with faculty who
share their interests and passions. Once you are accepted
into the program, you’ll complete a summer immersion
experience. Then, over the next three years, you’ll work
closely with your concentration mentor to design a final
academic product—a manuscript of publication quality,
curriculum project, a work of art—that makes a significant
contribution to scholarship in your chosen field.

med.brown.edu/education/concentrations/

CLINIC AL SKILLS CLERKSHIP ( YEAR 3)

The Clinical Skills Clerkship is a newly implemented,
three-week, primarily classroom-based course for rising
third-year medical students designed as a transitional
course to systematically link preclinical to the clinical
curriculum. The course’s mission is to fully prepare medi-
cal students for their specialty-specifi c core clerkships in
Family Medicine, Obstetrics and Gynecology, Pediatrics,
Internal Medicine, Surgery, Psychiatry, and Community
Health and to familiarize students with the residency
match program. Much of the course is taught or co-taught
by a team of senior medical students who participate in a
four-week medical education elective.

During this course, you’ll follow a virtual family that
encounters each specialty; you’ll work in conjunction
pharmacy and nursing students from other local colleges
in practicing common clinical procedures, including

training and certifi cation in Advanced Cardiac Life
Support; and you will participate in workshops on topics
ranging from academic productivity to mindfulness,
wellness, and self-care.

CLINIC AL DIVERSIT Y ( YEARS 3 AND 4)

During Year 3, you’ll have 48 weeks to complete 6 core
clerkships (including internal medicine, surgery, obstetrics
and gynecology, pediatrics, psychiatry and family medi-
cine) comprising a required 44 weeks. The pre-clerkship
curriculum, which ends with a three-week clinical skills
capstone experience for Doctoring, has been streamlined,
allowing for the start of core clerkships in early May. This
means that students complete their core rotations and
have a full summer of electives before the earliest possible
date for submitting residency applications. The new acad-
emy system provides for robust career advising during this
critical decision-making period.

The Alpert Medical School culture values student flexibil-
ity and initiative, and the approach to Year 4 reflects this.
Working with their academy advisers, students shape an
individualized educational plan that focuses on obtain-
ing a residency, preparing for residency, and scholarship.
These plans are tailored to the student’s interests and
career goals. The only uniform requirements in the fourth
year are an advanced clerkship (“sub-internship”) and a
longitudinal rotation that is spread over six months. The
latter is a critical rotation for our students because of the
advanced mentoring it provides. The result of all this is a
student-designed curriculum that takes place in a broad
range of settings.

When it comes to clinical experiences, you’ll enjoy unparal-
leled variety and access—as the only medical school in the
state, Alpert Medical School has exclusive access to com-
munity practices and clinics and to seven teaching hospital
partners, including a Level I trauma center, a children’s
hospital, a veteran’s hospital, and a psychiatric facility.

med.brown.edu/hospitals/
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